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Recommendation: 

That the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby approves 

Report Number CLK-2023-09-53 prepared by Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk;  

AND approves entering into an amending agreement with The Minister of 

Community Safety and Correctional Services for the provision of Police Services 

under Section 10 of the Police Services Act; 

 AND FURTHER authorizes the appropriate by-law coming forward. 

Background: 

On October 19, 2015 the Township of Huron-Kinloss entered into an agreement with 

the Minister of Community Safety and Correctional Services for the provision of 

Police Services under Section 10 of the Police Services Act, R.S. o 1990, c. P. 15, as 

amended. 

The agreement reflects the intent of the parties to provide an adequate and effective 

level of police services. The current agreement, as amended commenced on 

December 30, 2022 and will conclude on the 31st Day of December, 2023. 

Discussion: 

Changes to current Polices Services under Section 10 of the Police Services Act, R.S.O 

c. P 15 are expected to be implemented in the near future and in turn will require a 

new agreement between the Township and the Minister of Community Safety and 

Correctional Services. 



Staff recommends extending the duration of the current contract from December 

31th, 2023 to conclude on the 31st of December, 2025 or on the date that the 

Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019 comes into force. 

Financial Impacts: 

Any associated costs are covered in the Police Services Board budget. 

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are a vibrant community that takes pride in calling Huron-Kinloss home; and by 

welcoming others; and by engaging our community. 

Respectfully Submitted By: 

Kelly Lush, Deputy Clerk 

Report Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


